
 

 
 

March 2021 

Start of work on the Memorial Avenue upgrade from Monday 
1 March 2021  

The NSW Government is upgrading Memorial Avenue to ease congestion, improve 
travel times and meet the future transport needs for Sydney’s growing northwest.  

Transport for NSW is starting the Memorial Avenue upgrade in Kellyville, making a four lane road with a 
central median to assist with current traffic and expected growth in the area.  

The work we will be starting in March will include:  

 Installing temporary traffic signs 
 Site preparation and installing safety barriers 
 Survey and utility investigations 
 Clearing vegetation within the work area  

We will provide updated information about the work schedule as work progresses and more construction 
activities take place. 

 

 

 

 

Location of work at Memorial Avenue 
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What are we doing? 

We will be carrying out night work from Monday 1 March 2021 which involves placing concrete safety 
barriers and preparation work to make the barriers level and safe, clearing vegetation within the work area 
for site access and conducting investigations for underground utility locations.  

We need to carry out this work at night to minimise traffic disruption and reduce any risks to the workers 
and road users.  

Our normal construction hours during the day are between 7am to 6pm on Monday to Friday and 8am to 
1pm on Saturday. Our night work hours will be between 6pm and 5am from Sunday to Thursday.  We 
will work up to five nights per week and no more than two nights a week in one location.  

How will the work affect you? 

The work will involve some use of noisy machinery.  We will make every effort to minimise noise where 
possible by staging the work along different parts of the work zone to minimise disruption in the same area 
and turning off vehicles when not in use.  

Directly affected residents will be contacted and advised of the likely impact and what we are doing to 
minimise disruption during the work. 

Traffic changes 
There will be some temporary traffic changes to ensure the work zone is safe. Partial lane closures and a 
reduced 40km/h speed limit will be place. Travel times may be affected by up to five minutes. 

Please keep to speed limits and follow the direction of traffic controllers and signs. For the latest traffic 
updates, you can call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download the Live Traffic NSW App. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our work schedule 

We will be on site from Monday 1 March 
between 7am to 6pm on Monday to Friday 
and 8am to 1pm on Saturday.  

Our night work hours will be between 6pm and 
5am from Sunday to Thursday.  We will be 
working up to five nights per week, we will not 
work more than two nights in the same area. 

We will not work on public holidays. 

Contact us 

If you have any questions about this work or 
the Memorial Avenue upgrade please contact 
our project team on 1800 784 847 or 
memorial.avenue@daracon.com.au.  
 
For more information on our projects, visit 
rms.nsw.gov.au.  

Thank you for your patience during this 
important work.  


